The September 2007 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 09/05/07. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Beckerman, George, & Fisher were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents.


The August 2007 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by Fisher, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Beckerman, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.8/01/07

$ 2401.13

$114120.10
$18087.73

Deposits


$ 2121.67

$  3603.59
$     .00

Withdrawals

$ 3480.40

$      .00
$ 3838.00

Interest

     $
    

$   487.29
$__ 64.04    

Bal. 09/05/07

$ 1042.40
     $118210.98  
$14313.77





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 8/01/07

$15335.47

$983.12

$31.11

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$ 2432.00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   58.24 
$  4.13

$  .00
Bal.09/05/07

$12961.71

$987.25

$31.11

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/01/07


$ 65946.41

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$ 23174.76

Deposits



$   700.00

Interest



$    39.50
Bal 09/05/07


$ 33797.72

CORRESPONDENCE:


George said we received a request from Betsy Smaltz to extend her timeframe to correct the violation with the shed.   She requested until Spring.  George suggested two months, until October 27th and then will check again with Betsy Smaltz for the removal of the shed.  Council was in agreement.


George said that she received a packet of information regarding the census.  Will look over the info.

QUESTIONS:


Sally Horny said about 3 or 4 months ago she asked for a copy of a deed of easement with Rosenstocks.  Wanted to know why they were allowed to put a pipe and grinder pump where it was placed and not on their property.  The contractor did it themselves.  The paths are not owned by the Borough.  The Borough does not have any of the Deed of Easements. Discussion ensued?  Sue will try to find them.  

Bill Thornton, asked if the Borough would consider taking over the light that is by his residence that he has been paying for by himself.  He never received a response to his initial reply.  Asked the nearby neighbors if they would help pay for it and they said they don’t think there is a need for it and refused to help pay for it.  He is putting the Borough Council on notice that he will discontinue paying for it and wanted to know if the Borough wishes to continue having it there.

Discussion ensued.  Sue asked for the copy of the bill with the account number so she can call and inquire about the light with PP&L.


Bob Tint, 122 Hollenback Rd, is very concerned about the drainage problem in front of his home.  Tom was to be working on it and Mr. Tint wanted to know the status.  Sue feels that a drainage pipe is needed under the driveway before the road.  Discussion ensued.  The contractor was County Road Bldrs.  Sue said she would speak with Tom to see what he was able to find out.


Paul Rogan, Acorn Dr, asked is there is a general objection to having lights around the lake?  Feels there are areas around the lake that should have lights.  George felt that our Borough is growing and we currently have an ordinance against streetlights but perhaps its time to revisit that ordinance.  Discussion ensued.


Betsy Smaltz, Lakeview Dr, asked when could we expect a resolution to the shed issue?  George replied that it looks like we are going to have to draft our own ordinance because we really didn’t receive anything from the Planning Commission.  What we did receive council didn’t feel we could live with.  

Jill Rosenstock said in defense of the Planning Commission they cannot do anything until Council gets back to them.  They have been asking for a meeting and for one reason or another it never occurred.  In order for Jack Varaly to draft an ordinance for the Planning Commission the Borough has to tell them what they want.  Discussion ensued.  An ordinance was given to Tom Carter for review.  The Planning Commission is requesting that the ordinance presented be reviewed by the entire council and then entered into the record what changes are needed.  Discussion ensued about setting a date for council and the Planning Commission to meet to discuss the shed ordinance.  George suggested Monday, the 10th at 7pm to hash out the differences.  Council agreed. George will contact Tom Carter.


Harold Cadwallader, 1637 Lakeview Dr: regarding Betsy’s shed council could eliminate a lot of paperwork by just allowing it there.  The original one was there a long, long time and it should be grand fathered in.  Discussion ensued.  Even if something was grand fathered in once you replace it it’s new.


John Stozenski 1567 Lakeview Dr, said he wasn’t at last months council meeting and just read the minutes and feels there are many distortions and untruths in the minutes.  Regarding the question of a permit.  His argument is not about a permit its about zoning violations.  There is no 30-day minimum on zoning violations.  What they are talking about is the swimming pool and its location.  Its 5ft from property line.  Zoning requires 10 ft.  Asked if a survey was ever obtained.  Sally Horny replied that one is not needed for a pool.  Mr. Stozenski said he is in violation of the setbacks.  Mr. McCormick suggested that we write a letter of official complaint and zero in on only 1 issue at each time.  On August 13th I wrote a letter to Mrs. Horny who is the zoning officer, sent a copy to Sue George, Pres and a copy to Charles McCormick all sent by Certified mail, has copy of receipt, knows they were all received. Mr. Stozenski proceeded to read the letter where he quoted sections of the zoning ordinance: 1302.2, 307.1, 307.2. (pool setbacks and requirements)  Section 802 (contour alterations of land.  Mr. Stozenski feels that the back yard was raised 2-3 feet by bringing in dirt and killed trees on the shared property line. Because of this raised elevation and dying trees he feels he is getting dirt, rocks and water runoff on his property.  Mr. Stozenski said he is asking for over a year now for something to be done.  Sue asked Sally if someone provided a survey that was done 10 years ago and a drawing showing where a pool would be on a plot, is that considered enough documentation to indicate where something is going to be.  Sally said that a pool is not considered an addition and is excluded from having to have a survey done.  Sally said she will not discuss anything further with Mr. Stozenski.  She will only have anything to do with him through his lawyer.  Sally continued that Mr. Stozenski reads only what he wants to read.  Sally stated that she was not the zoning officer at that time and suggested that he understand the difference between a complaint and an appeal.  An appeal can be made within 30 days and the time for an appeal has long passed.  Mr. Stozenski said he has not received a response from anyone to his letter. Discussion ensued.

Mr. Stozenski said that he may have to go after punitive damages for violation of the zoning ordinances.  Sue said she would really like Mr. Stozenski’s attorney to contact our attorney.


Vince asked who owns the grinder pump that is out on the lawn by the Rogan property.  He feels it is a hazard and it should be removed.  Discussion ensued about properties being hooked up or not and about the payment of the $70 monthly fee and what action if any is being taken.  Sue said she would contact Dave and speak to him about it.  

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 3603.59

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$   85.71

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$  200.00

Building Permits



$   75.00

Zoning Permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$ 1384.50

Taxes Collected


     $11300.00

Sewer Connection Fees Collected



$12781.00

Sewer Fees Collected – May

BILLS:
READ 



$   36.16

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm.- July



$   31.72

PP&L August 2 Streetlights



$ 3838.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Sept Garbage Coll.



$   41.00

Postmaster, 1 roll stamps



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Sept. Salary



$  300.00

Mayor Salary, Bill Warner-3rd Qtr.



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$   55.18

Verizon- Telephone 8/7 to 9/6/07



$   31.79

Staples – ink cartridge



$  228.00

Kirby Memorial –12 water tests



$   84.80

Reeves Rent A John-Port-o-Potty, Beach



$ 1425.00

Bulls Eye Const-trim brush/boro rds/dam



$  260.00

Jack Varaly-drafting zoning amendments

$   31.82
Borton Lawson-work on Emerg Action Plan



$   18.24

Sally Horny, postage


Motion to pay the bills was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Bill Warner said that Vince posed a good question about the pump.  Also to please let council know if anyone knows a property is not hooked into the sewer line.
 

There was a canoe that was stolen this summer.  If you have any canoes lying around, you may want to lock them up.  There was a disturbance Friday night and Sally called the state police.  Sally said that maybe around 11pm her neighbor said her son was coming home from work and was pulling into the driveway there was a person that came out of their driveway all dressed in black and bear feet.  The neighbor was frightened by this and since she didn’t call the police Sally did.  They came in about 20 minutes or so and looked around but didn’t find anything.  Sally feels it would be a good idea if the state police came around every so often.  Mayor Warner said that if you see something suspicious call him immediately, not the next day or so.  (443-2255)

Monday there were two non-descript vans riding around the lake with computers in their car doing something.  Doesn’t know who they were or what they were doing.  Bill stated that there are still people walking around the lake walking their dogs and not carrying bags.  Please pick up after your dogs!  


Favire said he finished sampling the water for this year.  This year was a very good year.  All the samples have been very low and almost drinkable.  The highest count all summer was 8.  The sewers really helped a lot.


Horny said a permit was given for an attached shed and another for a deck. Rocco Cassarella permit issued.  Permit for Paul Rogan for an addition was denied because of setbacks.  Is filling out an app for a zoning hearing and now we will be able to schedule it since we have a full board.  Sent letters to Mr. Stozenski & to Carl & Jennie Heck. There is a John Kile who is interested in either building or selling a property that is possible wetlands, requested a wetlands survey.  Heard from Betsy Smaltz re: shed issue.  Did not hear from Mr. Knoblaugh and Mrs. D’Annuzio called today and informed me she dismantled the shed.  Sally also spoke to about 4 people that are interested in building.


Sally also wanted to mention that as per an article in the paper the residents of Larksville Boro were not happy with their trash hauler, guess who it is…… JP Mascaro.  They have repeatedly missed picking up garbage on their roads, so its not only here.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


Fisher asked if we heard anything about the gypsy moths.  Discussion followed.

NEW BUSINESS:

 
George stated that Lois Carter has agreed to serve on the Zoning Hearing Board.  George motioned to appoint Lois Carter to the Zoning Hearing Board, 2nd Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Res. #2 of 2007 appointing Lois Carter to the Zoning Hearing Board for a 3 year term expiring 9/2010.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by George, 2nd by Favire, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

